
 

 

 

 

 CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

October 11, 2021 

 

Clerk Pam Windell called the Macon City Council meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  

Present were, Clerk Pam Windell, Treasurer Lori Huggins, Council Members 

Doug Huggins, Chad Rappe, Kimberly Claussen, and Tom Long.  Also, present 

were Attorney Scott Garwood, Chief Lamb, and Charlie Dunmire. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Rappe to 

appoint Alderman Huggins as mayor pro-tem.  Motion carried. 

 

The minutes from the September 13th meeting were reviewed and approved. 

 

Chief Lamb presented the police report.  He has been in contact with a resident 

that received an ordinance violation for debris on their property.  They have paid 

one violation fine and were informed if progress was not made on the property 

within the next two weeks, they would receive another violation.   

 

Pam informed the council that the city had received the first of two checks as part 

of the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA), non-entitlement units of local 
government (NEUs) statewide will receive an allocation from the US Treasury’s 
Coronavirus Local Fiscal Recovery (CLFR) Fund.  

Water Supt Dunmire informed the council that the roof of the pavilion at Walsh 

Park needs to be repaired. The repair will be done in the spring. 

 

Mayor Pro-tem Huggins informed the council that Street Supt Holsapple had 

contacted him and to let him know he was getting quotes for two new tires for the 

Kubota.   

 

Charlie informed the council that a new furnace had been installed at the water 

plant.  He also informed the council that work had resumed on the OES water 

tower. 

 

Alderwoman Claussen presented the profit and loss reports. 

 

Attorney Garwood informed the council that he would have the tax levy ordinance 

at the November meeting.  He let Lyle Benson know that the city had approved the 

ninety-day extension for removing the dogs from their property.  The dogs will 

have to be removed from the property by January 15, 2022. 

 

Treasurer Lori Huggins presented the Treasurer’s report. 
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A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Rappe to 

approve the Treasurer’s report as presented. Motion carried.  

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Long to 

approve the bills as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Rappe to 

adjourn.  Motion carried.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Pam Windell 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


